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CITY COUNCIL WORKSHOP MINUTES

MAYOR BROWN’S GOVERNMENT REFORM PROPOSAL


November 8, 2011

1:30 p.m.

Location:  City Council Chamber, City Hall – St. James Building; 117 West Duval Street,

In attendance: Council Members Joost (President), Clark, Bishop, Gulliford, Brown, Anderson, Boyer, Redman, Lumb, Yarborough, Holt, Jones, Gaffney, Carter, Schellenberg (arr. 1:39) and Crescimbeni (arr. 1:41)
Excused: Council Members Love and Daniels
Also: Cindy Laquidara, Peggy Sidman, Steve Rohan, Karen Chastain and Jason Gabriel – Office of General Counsel; Kirk Sherman and Janice Billy – Council Auditor’s Office; Steve Cassada – Council Staff Services; Kevin Hyde, Chris Hand, Jessica Deal and Alison Miller - Mayor’s Office;  Dana Farris, Jessica Stephens and Juliette Williams – Legislative Services Division;  Cheryl Brown – Council Secretary/Director; Ronnie Belton – Administration and Finance Department; Jeff Clements – Council Research Division;  Debbie Delgado, Sandra Lane, Celeste Hicks, BeLinda Peeples, Suzanne Warren and Scott Wilson - ECAs;  Steve Patterson – Florida Times-Union; David Chapman – Financial News and Daily Record; Kevin Meerschaert – WJCT;  Jim Piggott – WJXT
Meeting Convened:  1:36 p.m.

Council President Joost convened the meeting and stated that the purpose of today’s meeting is for the Mayor to make his presentation on the proposed administrative reorganization.  The bill will be referred to appropriate committees and questions and detailed discussion will be held in those forums, not at today’s meeting.  He encouraged the members to meet with members of the Mayor’s staff at any time to discuss any particular questions or issues related to the proposal.

Mayor Alvin Brown stated that his administration has made an important start in changing how the City of Jacksonville does business with its first budget and the beginnings of “right-sizing” the government through personnel reductions and other economy measures.  He has three fundamental priorities for his reform proposal: 1) be more efficient and effective in providing city services, 2) make the City more competitive to meet future challenges, and 3) to improve the quality of life for all citizens.  The reform process will be carried out in two phases: 1) the reorganization of the structure of City government and 2) the subsequent pursuit of efficiency, effectiveness and innovation in delivering public services.  The mayor stressed his priorities of education, economic development, downtown revitalization and development of public-private partnerships.  He asked the Council to approve the legislation by the final council meeting of the year on December 13th.
Chief Administrative Officer Kevin Hyde made a PowerPoint presentation with more details about the reorganization proposal.  The intent of the reorganization is to better align city resources with the interests of the stakeholders, especially the taxpaying citizens.  This effort also gets an early start on dealing with next year’s likely difficult budget process.  The emphasis of the redesign has been on accountability for functions and measurement of performance.  Part of that emphasis will include the introduction of the CitiStat performance measurement computer system.
As part of the Mayor’s emphasis on economic development, the Planning and Development Department is proposed to be moved to the Economic Development Commission where its functions can be coordinated with the job development and recruitment functions to streamline the job creation process. The Economic Development Commission will be the source of many connections between the public, private and not-for-profit sectors, including Downtown Vision Inc., the JAXUSA Partnership (formerly the Chamber’s Cornerstone), Visit Jacksonville, etc.

Some Phase II portions of the reorganization process are already underway, including talking to potential department head appointees and developing RFPs for privatizing various City services, in advance of Council’s approval of the plan so that the administration is ready to shift implementation into high gear as soon as City Council gives its OK.  Mr. Hyde invited council members to request meetings and to pose questions to the Mayor’s staff at any time.
Don Shea, Executive Director of the Jacksonville Civic Council and a loaned executive assisting with Mayor Brown’s transition stated that the top priorities for developing Jacksonville’s downtown are 1) to allow the city to compete more effectively with other cities such as Charlotte, Birmingham, Raleigh and the like for economic prospects; and 2) to develop a single, robust downtown development agency with the clout and funding to accomplish its mission.

President Joost announced that the reorganization bill will be referred to the Rules, Finance and RCDPHS committees.
The meeting was adjourned at 2:20 p.m.

Minutes:  Jeff Clements, Council Research 


     11.9.11   Posted 5:00 p.m.

Tapes:
    Council workshop on government reform – LSD


     11.8.11

Materials:  Mayor’s PowerPoint presentation - LSD

     11.8.11

